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March 29, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits the Transfer Station Use Report as directed by Solid Waste Proviso 1 in the 2012 Adopted Budget Ordinance 17232, Section 97. The proviso requires that the report provide an analysis of transfer station usage patterns in order to inform any proposed reductions in services. This report fulfills the requirements of the proviso to include:

· Identification of periods of heaviest usage by transfer station

· Recommendations for changes in operating hours  
· Implementation plan for recommended changes  
· Outreach plan to affected constituencies.
For this report, the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (the division) analyzed transfer station use data to consider alternative transfer station operating-hours scenarios. Operational considerations, such as staffing requirements, and stakeholder input were also included. The data was presented to the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee (MSWMAC) and the Solid Waste Advisory Committee (SWAC) for input. 
The analysis of usage patterns revealed that current operating hours meet or exceed customer demand; however, the division is not recommending any changes to transfer facility hours in 2012.  While alternative hours, as presented in the report, offer potential savings, customer impacts may outweigh their value. The rate study that the division is currently preparing will include consideration of the alternative scenarios to allow decisions about operating hours to be made in context with their impact on the entire solid waste rate.
The division will request a supplement of $255,500 to its 2012 budget to support continued operation of current hours through the end of this year. 

Transfer station operating hours that correspond with customer use support both the goal of service excellence and the goal of financial stewardship of the King County Strategic Plan. For any change to transfer station hours, the division will support the public engagement goals of the strategic plan through continued collaboration with its advisory committees and other stakeholders. Any hours changes would be implemented through the outreach plan outlined in this report. 
This report required 232 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $17,900. 

Thank you for your continued support of the division’s efforts to provide environmentally responsible and efficient solid waste service to the residents and businesses of King County. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Kiernan, Solid Waste Division Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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